From: Roma-Lynn Gillis

Sent: Friday, May 05, 2017 7:40 AM

To: Saunders, Cathy < csaunder@london.ca > Subject: June 15 Public Participation Meeting

Hello Cathy,

As you know, there has been continued complaint from citizens in Shaver and Brockley regarding malodour in our area, and a meeting was convened with Mayor Brown and those communities last November, 2016. As a result, the matter was referred back to the Planning and Environment Committee, and a public participation meeting has now been called for June 15, 2017.

A small Coalition represents our communities officially, and since two (of 5) members will be in Western Canada at the scheduled time of the meeting, not to return until July 10th, Allan Tipping spoke last evening to a few councillors asking if they would object if this public meeting were to be deferred until mid July. They suggested our corresponding with you to see if anything could be done to reschedule the date. An additional reason Coalition members feel it might be appropriate to move the meeting date forward is that the offending facilities tend to smell more in the summer months, so a mid-July timing might be more judicious. I know this meeting involves many more individuals than our community representatives, but of course it is we who have been the victims now for 10 years; and unfortunately no concrete solution resulted from the last public participation meeting in November of 2013 regarding this matter. In fact, a second offending plant now disrupts life in our communities.

Many thanks for investigating whether a change of date might be possible, Cathy. It would have been helpful had our Coalition been consulted prior to the establishing of a date, and if nothing can be done at this point, we will understand.

With all kind regards, Roma-Lynn (Corresponding secretary for the Shaver-Brockley Coalition)